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Date: June 9, 2004

From: Jane Thomas

Pacific Northwest Coalition Comment Coordinator
Pesticide Notification Network Coordinator

Pest Management Resource Service

Washington State University Tri-Cities

To: Harold Coble, USDA
Agronomist

USDA/ARS/OA

Office of Pest Management Policy
Cary, NC 27511

Voice (919) 851-2621

Subject: Benfluralin (Benefin)

Attached please find our response to your request for information regarding the use of benefin on alfalfa. |
hope that you find this information useful.
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Jane M. Thomas

Pacific Northwest Coalition Comment Coordinator
Pesticide Notification Network Coordinator

Pest Management Resource Service

Washington State University Tri-Cities

2710 University Drive

Richland, WA 99352

Phone: 509-372-7493

Fax: 509-372-7491
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June 9, 2004

Harold D. Coble, Ph.D.
Agronomist

USDA/ARS/OA

Office of Pest Management Policy
202 Frostwood Drive

Cary, NC 27511

The following information is provided to you from the Western Region Integrated Pest Management
Center regarding the use of benefin on alfalfa in the six-state Pacific Northwest region comprised of
Alaska, Idaho, Oregon, Montana, Utah, and Washington.

Benefin is not widely used in either alfalfa or alfalfa seed crops grown in our region. In alfalfa crops,
growers pre-plant incorporate EPTC (Eptam), trifluralin (Treflan), and/or benefin (Balan). While benefin
is effective and is less likely to damage seedling alfalfa, growers prefer to use a four-to-one tank mix of
EPTC and trifluralin because of the expense of benefin. Benefin costs $35 per acre while the
EPTC/trifluralin tank mix costs approximately $20 per acre. Growers feel that they can better tolerate the
damage to the seedling alfalfa than the higher cost of using benefin. Growers would, however, like to
retain the use of benefin. Should the use of trifluralin be threatened, benefin would become critical in
alfalfa production because EPTC used alone does not provide adequate weed control in newly established
alfalfa.

I hope that you find this information useful. Feel free to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

e M. Thomca

Jane M. Thomas

Pacific Northwest Coalition Comment Coordinator
Washington State Pest Management Resource Service
Washington State University Tri-Cities

2710 University Drive

Richland, WA 99352

phone: 509-372-7493; fax: 509-372-7491

e-mail: jmthomas@tricity.wsu.edu
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